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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 4th May 2015
ILTSC

	Present :     Jane Bryant, Martin Archer, Neil Chapman, Hilda Coulsey, Rachel Carter, Val Kerr, Dan Wilkinson, Shirley Wood, Paul Wood, Paul Stephens



	Apologies:  None

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting 7th April  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising.
i. England Athletics Regional Consultation Meeting. Hilda had attended this and reported on the EA club support package, the fact that coaching courses were likely to focus more on the needs of runners, and that race organisers were being encouraged to give a bigger discount to EA affiliated runners.  Hilda to draft article for next newsletter, and a piece for the web-site on EA support.
ii. New Tent. Jane to advise Committee of options and suggested solution for agreement using the Committee googlegroup.
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	Running the Club

i.       Harrier of the Month and Volunteer of the Month. Nominations as follows

VoM: 

· Natalie York – leading Tuesday runs
· Antonio Cardinale – leading Tuesday runs
· Jacqui Weston – 3 Peaks support

· Petra Bijsterveld – twitter, Tuesday announcements and web-site updates

HoM:

· Jack Wood – Dick Hudsons and Anniversary Waltz – 1st places
· Sally Malir – London Marathon time

· Helen Waddington – 3c Peaks time

· Dan Wilkinson – 3 Peaks time

· John Hayes – 3 Peaks time

· Kate Archer – Baildon Boundary and Pendle results

· Jann Smith – Bunny Run results

· Tom Adams – Bunny Run Results
The winners were: VoM: Petra Bijsterveld,  HoM: Jack Wood
ii.      Harriers Races. 
a) Fell Race review : Steve Weston’s report (see also below) recommended:
· Increasing entry cap to 400 – given high drop-put and improvements to early part of course.

· Potential for prize giving at local pub

· Suggested 21st or 28th Feb 2016.

To be agreed at next meeting.

b) Badgerstone Relays. These currently clash with Otley Chevin race. Paul S to discuss with Mark Mon-Williams.

c) Other relays. Not enough takers for Bradford Millenium Way. Yorks Vets relays June 20th. Registration not yet open, but agreed to canvass interest.

iii.     Harriers Clothing. Jann S had provided 2 design options. The Committee preferred the “dotted” version. Paul S to advise Jann. 
4. Developing the Club
i.   Membership Survey (Results and report previously circulated). Hilda reported there had been a good response – c 30% and the response was representative of the club in terms of age and gender. The Committee discussed each question/point in turn. Key points were as follows:
1. Positive response to Tuesday evenings and other coaching sessions. No negative comments to EA membership. Agreed no fundamental changes needed. EA affiliation issue would need to consider approach of other clubs (see ii below).

2. Tennis Club venue. A few comments about value of tennis Club. Alternatives were under consideration, and a meeting about our current relationship was urgently required. Jan and Martin to arrange.

3. Social Events. Support for more social events. The issues were seen as twofold: a) the need for organisers, and b) whether people actually turned up.

4. Awards Do. This was valued by those who attended, but issue was perhaps whether it could be both a social do and an awards do? Timing and cost did not seem to be an issue. No requirement for “live” entertainment. 
5. Communications. People used and appreciated a wide variety of communication channels. This made life more difficult for organisers, but it was difficult to see an alternative. Monthly e-mails were muted, the possibility of making posts on the forum “more sticky”, and the role/frequency of the newsletter discussed. Peter Lewis to de invited to the next meeting were comms would be a main item.  

6. Hilda to provide a summary of the results and conclusion so far for the web-site.

The Committee thanked Hilda for all her work on the survey.
ii. Membership Fees. Neil had surveyed a number of other local clubs and would circulate the information. The findings of the members survey would inform our decision. It was noted that this would need concluding in plenty of time for the AGM.
iii. ClubMark. Paul W noted the increased EA focus on meeting the needs of athletes with disabilities, and recommended that the club be open about its approach, and the lack of appropriate experience amongst coaches and hence our need to signpost as appropriate. PW to circulate draft submission prior to next meeting.

iv.  BRSC Development Plans. Progress seemed to be slowing as the school and BRSC had not apparently concluded the land ownership issues and the suggested timetable for going public seemed to have slipped. The latest drawings were at variance with what Shirley had previously agreed regarding athletics provision. BRSC had still not responded to our requests to meet, and Ilkley Harriers would need a clear agreement with BRSC before any funding applications could be made and fundraising begun.
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	5.
	AOB
i. Prize draw relating to the member survey. The winners were:
· Malcolm Pickering

· Jack Wood

· Helen Waddington

· 
	

	
	Date of next meeting – Tuesday June 9th 2015 8.40pm ILTSC
 
	


Fell Race Review – Steve Weston (April 2015)

) The event sold out and we capped entries at 300. We allowed transfers yet only 237 ran and because all the numbers were pre allocated we had to turn some EoD's away.....they still turn up and are willing to pay £10.....i would favour increasing the entry limit to 400 and then everybody who wants to run should be able to run, the improvements to the early part of the course should allow for increased numbers.
2) the size of the tent made a kit check difficult we need a tent that would allow two line to avoid queues forming at registration.

3) only just enough marshalls I need to impress on all members how crucial the marshalls are.
4) people enjoyed the mars bars but might do a buff again next year.

5) too much pressure on prize worker outers......took too long (but quicker than last year) and because of weather most people had disappeared......possibly look at holding prize ceremony somewhere else afterwards (Vaults\Tennis Club ?) and maybe charging a little extra and providing some food,
6) Duncan and Chris absolute stars once more and I couldn't have it done it without them.
7) Nice feedback on twitter I have set up a twitter feed @IlkleyMoorFR for updating runners next year.
8) Happy to do it again possible dates either 21st or 28th Feb.
